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April 25—The Commons at the Portland University Campus 

Honors the Air Force & Army rotc with VFW Awards from  

Department of Oregon 

Below: ANNUAL LOYALTY DAY AT VFW POST 3973—MOLALLA, OREGON 

Department Soloist Cathy Barber 
 singing National Anthem 

Auxiliary 3973 Sr. Vice President 

Patricia Carroll 

Department of Oregon 
Commander  

Allen Anderson. 

Jessie Stober receiving Patriotic 

Citizen of the Year 

Patriotic Business of the Year 
Presented to  

Grocery Outlet 

Mayor of Molalla—

Scott Keyser 

Missing Man Table 

Portland University U.S. Air Force Cadets 

CELEBRATION! 

VFW Post 1325 Commander Bruce Hall 

Presents Certificate on behalf of the Department of Oregon to Air Force Cadet Konnor Hathaway 

and Army Reserve ROTC Cade Esther Beaulac. 
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#Still Serving - Florence Post 3232  

Connections, Community, Camaraderie  

There is no question that the VFW has a long -standing commit-
ment to end not only veteran suicides, but suicides from within 
all sectors of our communities. So, after Donna-Marie Drucker, 
Executive Director of the Oregon Firearms Safety Coalition, 
delivered her presentation on Firearm Safety and Suicide Pre-
vention at the Department of Oregon’s Mid-Winter conference, 
it was clear that this was a message that needed to be repeated. 
Her presentation highlighted some disturbing statistical and de-
mographic data about suicides in Oregon; data that fit the com-
munity of Florence all too well.  

Florence Post 3232 was searching for ideas to kick -off this 
year’s “#Still Serving” campaign on May 6 th. Ideas that had the 
potential to bind both the veteran and civilian service commu-
nities, and there it was. Suicide Prevention.  

Post 3232 Commander, Bruce Andrade, immediately opened a 
dialogue with one of the Post’s most valued community part-
ners, Elks Lodge #1858, to talk about hosting a suicide preven-
tion seminar in Florence. After contacting Donna -Marie Druck-
er to check her availability and invite her to be the keynote 
speaker, the date was set; May 6 th  would be the day for a Sui-
cide Prevention Seminar in Florence and the kick -off of Post 
3232’s #Still Serving initiatives for 2023.  

Commander Andrade reached out to Will Wagner, M.A., LPC, 
and Readjustment Counseling Therapist, of the Eugene Vet 
Center, and to Cal Applebee, a retired business professional 
and community volunteer, to help develop and promote this 
event.  

Cal Applebee secured spots on KCST Radio’s “Our Town” seg-
ment where we recorded a 10-minute interview promoting the 
May 6 th  seminar that was broadcast to Florence residents 
throughout the month of April. Applebee also was able to get 
Public Service Announcements to air on KXCR radio in Flor-
ence, and an article in the Siuslaw News, which ran on three 
occasions during the month of April.  

Will Wagner rallied his professional contacts from Roseburg, 
Eugene, Florence, and other surrounding communities to as-
semble a Resource Panel of 10 public and veteran service agen-
cies to be on-hand to, not only answer questions that would 
arise from the days’ presentations, but to bring awareness to 
the community services they offered.  

This proved to be an excellent opportunity for these agencies to 
network and build relationships that would set the stage for fu-
ture presentations up and down the coast and throughout the 
state of Oregon. Interest is already building to present this 
same seminar in the Coos Bay area and in other communities 
along the coast.  

One of the benefits of these connections provided an excellent 
upgrade to our May 6 th  Program. Stacy Nielsen, LCSW, VA Su-
icide Prevention Coordinator, was added to the agenda to pre-
sent the VA’s suicide prevention program, SAVE (Signs, Ask, 
Validate, Encourage). This was a spot-on presentation in sup-
port of crisis intervention as a proven method of preventing su-
icides.  

The highlight of the May 6 th seminar was Donna-Marie Druck-
er’s presentations on QPR (Question, Persuade, Refer), a pro-
gram that focuses on crisis intervention as a front -line method 
to dissuade suicide attempts, and on Firearm Safety, which fo-
cuses on best practices for preventing unintentional access to 
firearms, especially during a time of crisis.  As we learned, 
Firearms are the most lethal of all methods of suicide attempts. 
Donna-Marie’s presentations drew a rousing round of applause 
from both the audience and the service professionals in attend-
ance. 

While the emphasis of the programs that Donna -Marie Druck-
er and Stacy Nielsen presented was on suicide prevention 
through crisis intervention, the Resource Panel offered advice 
on an emerging group social issues impacting veterans and 
other less-fortunate members of our communities, such as 
homelessness, transportation, housing, mental health, emer-
gency crisis response, and perhaps, as equally important, the 
benefits of establishing community connections to these re-
sources. The panel featured representatives from Lane County 
Suicide Prevention, the Eugene Vet Center, Helping Hands 
Coalition, Roseburg/Eugene VA Suicide Prevention & Clinical 
Pharmacy, West Lane Mobile Crisis Response, Florence Police 
Department, Siuslaw Outreach Services, Options Counseling 
Florence, Easter Seals, Florence Watch and American Legion. 
Florence Post 3232 was also represented and able to recruit a 
new member for the post.  

There is little question that Suicide Prevention is a complex 
and multifaceted issue that can seem daunting and overwhelm-
ing to the average person. After hearing the presentations from 
Donna-Marie Drucker and Stacy Nielsen, and the comments 
from the Resource Panel, the message is clear. You don’t 
need to be an expert to make a difference in someone ’s life.  

Over 80 people attended the seminar. Guests were not only 
from Florence, but from places as far away as Corvallis, Coos 
Bay, Eugene, Albany, Salem, Seal Rock, and even Curry 
County. Everyone, who attended, enjoyed an outstanding 
lunch, compliments of Elks Lodge #1858, and they walked 
away with a “Goodie Bag” that included detailed contact in-
formation for most of the veteran and social agency resources 
available in Lane County and the VA system.  

As is typical of Post 3232’s membership, members of the Post 
and its’ Auxiliary were available throughout the entire process 
of producing and executing this seminar to make it a huge 
success. During this process, the camaraderie between VFW, 
its community partners, the VA, and other veteran agencies 
was undeniable.  

Bruce Andrade, Commander, VFW Post 3232 - Florence OR   

Pictured Left to Right:  Andrea Summerlin, Sr. Vice Command-
er Dept. of Oregon; Ken Smith, Sr. Vice Commander Post 3232; 
Sue Miller, President VFW Auxiliary Post 3232; Bruce Andrade, 
Commander Post 3232; Richard Earnest member Post 3232; 
Marcus Sharbowski, VSO Post 3232.  

Volunteers Not Pictured:  Reid Ransom, QM Post 3232; Rich-
ard Lewis, Judge Advocate Post 323; Mrs. Richard Lewis, VFW 
Aux Post 3232; Fred Burns, Trustee Post 3232; Tom Benedict, 
Trustee Post 3232; Paul Gargis, Seam Squirrel Cooties Pup 
Tent #9; Bill Lambiaso, member Post 3232.  
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The following pictures were submitted by VFW Post 3440 in Bandon. The members used the                    

“VFW Day of Service” to clean up their local cemetery, doing everything from cleaning up brush and 

pruning to straightening headstones. Good work everyone! 

Below: From VFW Post 661 in Salem Oregon: 

There will be an annual Memorial Day Ceremony at 
City View Cemetery, Salem. It begins at 11 AM on the 

observed Memorial Day. This year our theme is aviation 
and there will be a uniform display at the  

View Cemetery Office reception area.  

HOW TO PRINT A HARD COPY OF THIS ISSUE: 

To print one or more pages of this edition of this Oregon VFW News, open the 
pdf in Adobe Acrobat and in the Print Dialogue box, specify which page(s) you 
want to print. The default size is 11”:x17”. To print on 8.5”x11” paper,  choose 

“Shrink to Printable Area” or “Scale to Fit.” 

Would you prefer to receive an 11”x17” hard copy? You can receive a hard copy 

in the mail for $10 per year for black & white or $15 for color. Contact VFW 

Headquarters at  

503-255-5808 or orvfwhq@gmail.com to get on the mailing list. Auxiliary mem-

bers who would like to have a copy emailed to them can contact 

 Valorie Wrinkle at vjwrinkle@gmail.com. 
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I want to stress how important it is for Post 
Commander’s and delegates to attend state 
convention. There is a goldmine of infor-
mation provided at this multi-day event and 
there is also time for networking, which is 
critical as both a member and officer. More 
information and registration forms can be 
found at https://vfwor.org/. 

Let me remind you that there is still funding 
available to Posts, Districts, and their Auxilia-
ries through the VFW Foundation grant pro-
grams. There are currently two opportunities 
available to Posts:  Community Support Grant 
and Uniting to Combat Hunger Grant. One 
opportunity is available to Districts:  Corpo-
rate Partnership Grant.  

If awarded one of these grants, Posts and Dis-
tricts can receive up to $1,500 for various 
qualifying projects. Applications and instruc-
tions can be found at https://vfw.org/grants  
and https://vfw.org/utch-grant.  If you have 
any questions or need assistance, the Grants 
Manager, Jason Couch, can be reached at 
jcouch@vfw.org.  

Your dedication this year has been extraordi-
nary! Remember to be kind-hearted to others 
in our veteran community. Laurence Over-
mire, an American poet, stated that “In caring 
for others, we are really caring for ourselves, 
for we all nurture one another in the garden of 
the heart.”   I hope to see each one of you at 
our June Convention. 

In Veteran Service, 

Andrea D. Summerlin  

Hello members. 

May is upon us. Remember to fly flags on May 
1 - Loyalty Day, May 5 - Missing and Mur-
dered Indigenous People Remembrance Day, 
May 6 -  Military Spouses Day, May 8 - VE 
Day 1945. Mothers Day is the second Sunday, 
the third Saturday is Armed Forces Day, and 
May 30 is Memorial Day. There should be no 
problem honoring and celebrating something 
during May. REPORT! 

The 2023-2024 theme for Voice of Democracy 
contest is "What Are the Greatest Attributes of 
Our Democracy?” and the theme for Patriot's 
Pen is "How Are You Inspired by America?” 
You can go online and download and print the 
necessary forms and rules. Get this information 
to the schools before the end of their school 
year. This allows children to have more time to 
complete their essays. REPORT! 

It is important to welcome members of consoli-
dated Auxiliaries to meetings and remember to 
include them in projects. We can only grow if 
we are willing to water and fertilize relation-
ships. Sunshine will help people to grow and 
blossom. 

Department Convention is fast approaching. 
Please consider attending this event. The De-
partment can't help complete projects if the 
members don't reach out and ask for help, at-
tend meetings, and are willing to assist others. 
This is not an organization of one. 

According to the Standing Rules listed in the 
Roster, each year the District Secretaries are to 
make sure a copy of their meeting minutes are 
sent to the Department President and Depart-
ment Secretary within 10 days of the District 
meeting. It is #24 on the last page. Check it 
out. 

Make sure you are reading all information that 
is put on the Department website at vfwaux-
or.org. If an article you submitted is not put on 
the site, contact Lisa, the webmaster. You may 
need to resend.  

Officers, appointed positions and any member 
who wants to know more about this organiza-
tion, take advantage of all the resources that are 
at your disposal. Don't sit around and wait for 
someone to contact you. Be a self-starter and 
seek. Keep in contact with others. 

District Presidents, make sure you are doing 
your job. If anyone takes a position and doesn't 
see what the position entails, shame on you. 

If you have questions after reading and check-
ing the resources and don't ask for clarification, 
shame on you. All District meetings should be 
completed by this date, except District 5 which 
has been extended to May 15.  

I look forward to seeing as many members as 
possible at the Department Convention at Sev-
en Feathers Casino. Let’s finish this year with a 
positive note then continue to make Oregon 
shine, helping 'almost President' Debbie Little 
complete her year with a positive note. 

Continue to Bee All You Can Be for Veterans 
and Their Families. Thank you for all you have 
accomplished this year. Keep working to in-
crease membership. We can't stop our momen-
tum. 

President Debby Fawver 

 

“Bee All You Can Bee for Veterans & Their 
Families! 

STATE COMMANDER  

Greetings Comrades and Auxiliary, 

It has been a busy month. Cheryl and I went to 
Harrisburg and picked up the Post’s paperwork 
since they were shut down and had their char-
ter pulled. From Harrisburg we went to Myrtle 
Creek and picked up their books and records as 
they also had their charter pulled by National. 
From there we traveled to Rogue River to as-
sess the water damage done to the building due 
to a broken water line in the Men’s bathroom. 
It was bad and all the floor tiles had to be re-
moved. This has been done and we hope to get 
the building sold soon.  

Cheryl and I spent the 20th through the 23rd of 
April at VFW National headquarters for train-
ing. We still have a lot left to do before this 
year is over.  

Our membership is way down with only 12 
posts at 100 percent. We are still in last place 
nationally for membership! We are only at 
87.31 percent collectively. Oregon is better 
than this! There is no reason for this except 
Post Commanders are not doing their jobs! If it 
does not change by the end of May, we will 
have some Post leadership changes!  

We need 400 members renewed to be at 90 
percent. We have 15 posts at 90 percent, and I 
need to see those at 100 percent by the end of 
May. There are also 12 posts that are at 85 per-
cent or above. I would really like to see you 
make 100 percent also. We still have 4 posts 
that are at 59 to 66 percent. These posts need 
to keep working their unpaid members because 
I know a lot of them are expired.  

I am asking all Post Members to get involved 
in your posts as I know the commanders can-
not do this on their own. It takes teamwork! 

Wishing you all good Month!  

Allen Anderson 
State Commander  

971-322-9688 
andypostman@gmail.com 

Continued next column... 

STATE SR. VICE COMMANDER  cont. 

STATE SR. VICE COMMANDER  

Andrea Summerlin 
Sr. Vice Commander 

541-252-0515 
asummerlin@yahoo.com 

Fellow Comrades, 

The 2022-2023 VFW year will be ending 
soon, and we will gather in Canyonville to cel-
ebrate the accomplishments of our posts and 
Districts. This program year has been filled 
with adversity, but these challenges have al-
lowed us to grow stronger together. 

Election reports are being accomplished and 
it’s exciting to see new leadership. Without 
members stepping up into various leadership 
roles, our posts and Districts will die. Make 
sure these new leaders have the tools they 
need to be successful. Many training resources 
can be found on the Department and National 
websites.  

One thing that is extremely important is good 
planning. Take the time now to plan for next 
program year as it is right around the corner. 
Work together to schedule post events, recruit-
ing events, youth scholarship events, Buddy 
Poppy distribution and Community events. It 
is easier to be successful when you set goals 
and plan ahead.  

Debby Fawver 
Dept. President 
541-444-2898 

dfawver@gmail.com 

DEPARTMENT PRESIDENT 

DEPT JUDGE ADVOCATE/ 

SAFETY CHAIRMAN 

Floyd Leach 
541-977-0924 

askingsuperdad@yahoo.com 
541-977-0924 

Hello! Let me introduce myself. I am Floyd 
Leach, and I was elected as your Department 
Judge Advocate in January 2023. My          
eligibility comes from my service in the US 
Navy from 1972 to 1994. I look forward to 
helping Allen, Andrea, and Bert work for our 
department, getting our membership numbers 
up and getting us moving forward to helping 
our veterans in need.  

I am also the Safety Chairman for this Depart-
ment. I am asking you to get your safety     
reports in as soon as possible so your post can 
be in the running for awards. Remember, any-
thing that you do to help a person, whether it 
is helping to change a flat tire or helping 
someone get out of an unsafe environment 
counts for this program. 

Thank you and I will see you at the State Con-
vention in June!  

 

https://vfwor.org/
https://vfw.org/grants
https://vfw.org/utch-grant
mailto:jcouch@vfw.org
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COMING EVENTS 
 

Department of Oregon VFW and Auxiliary  

State Convention June 7 to June 11, 2023 

Seven Feathers Casino, Canyonville, Oregon 

Room Reservations are open till May 23, 2023  

Call: 1-888-677-7771. Refer to Oregon VFW  

State Convention to get rate. 

 Rates are: King or 2 Queens 

 Wednesday & Thursday $110.00 + 12% a night  

Friday & Saturday $135.00 + 12% a night  

Below Left: Calling All Women Veterans. Join us for the 2023 Women Veterans 
 Recognition Day! 

Below Right: Information on the Memorial Day Aviation Uniform Display at Salem 
City View Cemetery.  

Don’t hide your light under a bushel! Let us know the special 

things your Post and Auxiliary are doing and we will publish the  

information in the Newsletter.  We are always looking for arti-

cles! 

Submit information and pictures by emailing them to VFW HQ at  

admin@orvfwhq.comcastbiz.net.  

Share your light—don’t hide it under a bushel! 

mailto:admin@orvfwhq.comcastbiz.net
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DEPARTMENT SR. VICE PRESIDENT 

Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 

My journey as your Department Senior Vice President has almost 
come to an end. Soon we will be at convention and hopefully I will be 
elected as your Department President. 

This year has been full of learning experiences. Unfortunately, I have 
learned how to close an auxiliary because a post was closed, I have 
learned how to cancel a charter because the auxiliary members can no 
longer participate, and I have learned how to place an auxiliary on sus-
pension. These were all hard decisions made by the President and her 
line officers, but they were necessary.  

However, in the positive, I have learned how to take the steps to open 
a new auxiliary, mentor an auxiliary so they elect officers and get reju-
venated and how to share inspiration with others. 

As your Senior Vice President I attended Sr. Vice President training in 
Kansas City, MO in March. I learned so much from our national line 
officers and administrative staff. The VFW also presented during our 
training; we truly are working together at the National level. Prior to 
my Sr. Vice Training I attended the Legislative Conference in Wash-
ington DC and the Parade of Winners for the Voice of Democracy es-
say contest. I enjoyed going to Capitol Hill and meeting with Oregon’s 
Representatives and Senators. The evening of the Parade of Winners 
was fantastic to see our future on the faces of the winners. 

I was able to host a two-day retreat in March for my Program Chair-
men at Camp Rilea Training Site command in Warrenton. We spent 
two days getting to know each other, our programs and sharing ideas 
on how to make Oregon shine this year. We even played a rousing 
game of Auxiliary Jeopardy.  

Later I hosted a retreat for those who will be my line officers, if elect-
ed. I rented a house in Prairie City (near John Day) for the week-
end. We talked about many subjects: Leadership, Customer Service, 
Teamwork, Training Academies, Convention, and lots of other topics. 
I want you to know you have an amazing group of line officers repre-
senting Oregon. 

I look forward to the coming year and serving our Auxiliaries and 
Posts. 

Loyally, Cookie Little  

Well, the year is slowly getting closer and closer to the end. I cannot be-
lieve how quickly they progress anymore.  It just seems like the other day 
we were at Department Convention. It has been a good year and we still 
have a lot to get accomplished. 

We really didn’t donate a lot of money to the Voice of Democracy and 
Patriot’s Pen programs, but remember the Auxiliary’s programs, one of 
which is the Young American Creative Art Program that has been broken 
down to 2D Art and 3D Art.  We also have our Scholarship program 
where we give one member or their family member $1,000.00 for going 
to school the next year.  We need more money for that and more appli-
cants, so don’t forget these programs! If you have some extra money in 
your relief fund, don’t forget to contribute. 

We need more membership!!! We have barely reached 90%+. If you have 
older members that haven’t paid their dues, please pay them. Many have 
been members for a long time, you would hate for them to drop. Also 
consider paying their life membership and then you are done. Please dis-
cuss your unpaid members at your next meeting and be sure to check dues 
cards. If they are not up to date, ask them to pay.  

Treasurers, please check the applications thoroughly before sending them 
to the Department Treasurer.  I must have the recruiter’s name, the auxil-
iary number, birth dates and correct addresses.  If is your responsibility to 
get that information, and if you don’t it just delays getting a new member 
in your auxiliary. Also if the member is recruited by the Post, write the 
recruiter’s name on the bottom of the application and list a member of the 
Auxiliary as recruiter at the top.  National does not accept Post members 
as a recruiter, and there has to be a recruiter’s name on the application. 

DEPARTMENT TREASURER 

Sonya Sallee 
Department Treasurer 

541-429-1870  
ortreasvfwa@gmail.com 

Debbie “Cookie” Little 
Sr. Vice President 

503-739-0661 
dlittle1822@gmail.com 

DEPARTMENT CONDUCTRESS/VET & FAMILY 

Deb Duggan 
Dept. Jr. Vice President 

541-403-4331 
dnjduggan@gmail.com 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN 

Tracy Bogard 
Dept. Membership Chairman 

971-678-2595 
lovfwaux12140@gmail.com 

Oregon needs more members so we can accomplish more for our veter-
ans and their families. Remember to ask others if their grandparents, 
parents, brothers, sisters, or children served or are serving in a war or 
conflict overseas. Remember to look at the DD214. 

Proof of eligibility furnished must be: 

•      Separation document or 

•      DD214 reflecting campaign medal service to establish eligibility. 

•      Service in Korea without the issuance of a campaign medal can be 
established with additional support documentation. 

•      Hostile Fire or Imminent Danger Pay can be established with pay 
records. 

•      Other documents acceptable by VFW are also acceptable for Auxil-
iary eligibility. 

Get familiar with the Bylaws and look on pages 5-11. Please remember 
to use the most recent application which has a date in the bottom right-
hand corner of May 22.  

Check out Bylaws Sec. 102, Sec. 103 and Sec. 104. 

Check out the resources page on MALTA under membership. There is 
plenty of information for all to use.  

Thanks for doing your best to help this fine organization!  

My year as Jr. Vice President is coming to an end, although it 
seems like it just started.  I want to thank each one of you for 
your support.  It was a real learning experience on how the 
wheels of our organization work in sync.   

I have learned the difference between the local auxiliary, the dis-
trict, and the department audits and how our budget works.  My 
“go to” for information was my Podium By-Laws and Ritual and 
Building on the Foundation.  Everything you need to know is 
there BUT there are also many wise members who share the in-
formation with you.  Never be afraid to ask.  We are all equal sta-
tus; we ALL are here doing the same thing, SUPPORTING OUR 
VETERANS. 

I had a great time serving as Department Representative at a 
District Meeting for the first time and my first National Conven-
tion and wow what a learning experience.  Everyone, whether 
you are a Line Officer or not, should attend a National Conven-
tion. It is wonderful.  

I have thoroughly enjoyed this year and am looking forward to 
the next step next year.  The communications up and down the 
line were so much better this year and I am hoping you all felt 
informed as to what was happening.  We lost some great men-
tors from our organization this year, but they left us with many 
fine memories.  

Thank you all for your support and let’s all continue to work to-
gether to strengthen this great organization.  Hope to see you all 
at Department Convention June 7-11 in Canyonville, OR.  

Many blessings and much appreciation, Deb Duggan   

*Step and adopted parents, children, 

siblings (and half-siblings), grand-

parents and grandchildren are con-

sidered the same as biological par-

ents, children, siblings, grandparents 

and grandchildren and may join the 

vfw Auxiliary under their VFW-

eligible veteran. 
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BUDDY POPPY/VFW NATIONAL HOME CHAIRMAN 

Thank you to all the auxiliaries that sent their year-end reports in on 
time.  I want you to take a long deep breath. 1, 2, 3.  Now let’s get 
back to work. I know we just finished our reports, but it is time to 
start working on our new year of service.  

May and June give us several opportunities to get our "Buddy® Pop-
pies” out into the public eye so we need to start planning in 
April.  The month of May has Armed Forces Day on the 20th, do you 
include this in your "Buddy® Poppy” schedule?  Memorial Day is 
the 29th.  We all know that this is a big time to display and distribute 
our "Buddy® Poppy”.  Have you got plans in the works for what you 
are going to do? June 14th is Flag Day, another opportunity to get out 
your "Buddy® Poppies”.  

So, after that cleansing deep breath we are now ready to get moving 
onto another successful year letting our towns and neighborhoods 
know the meaning of this little red flower and what the donations can 
do for our veterans. 

Don’t forget the VFW National Home.  You can be a “Home Front 
Hero.”  To be a Home Front Hero all you have to do is pledge a re-
curring monthly contribution.  It doesn’t have to be a large amount, 
$10 will do.  This helps provide a steady, reliable source of funding 
for the VFW National Home’s essential programs and services.  You 
can promote the VFW National Home outside of the VFW and Aux-
iliary.  Anyone in your community can be a “Home Front He-
ro.”  They do not need to be a VFW or Auxiliary member to contrib-
ute to the VFW Home. 

Don’t forget you can get a Lifetime membership to the VFW Nation-
al Home for $50.00.  You also can purchase a brick that will be 
placed on the Home’s grounds for $100.  You can purchase a brick to 
honor someone or purchase one for yourself.  The money from the 
purchase of a brick helps with the Home’s expenses and also helps 
beautify the grounds. 

Keep working on these two very worthwhile programs.  I appreciate 
all you have done for "Buddy® Poppies” and the VFW National 
Home this year. 

Pam Seelye 
Department "Buddy® Poppy”  
& VFW National Home Chairman  

Pam Seelye 

Buddy Poppy/VFW Nat’l Home 

503-266-1670 

pammysue7@yahoo.com 

Patriotic Holidays Coming Up: 

Memorial Day is May 29, 2023 

Are you ready with your Buddy 
Poppies? 

 

June 14, 2023 is Flag Day!  

Fly your flag proudly. 
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Roster Changes as of 3-15-23 

Post 966 

Jr. Vice Commander 
Ron Stone:  96456 Alder Ridge Road, Brookings OR 97415 

530-906-6212 
Post 3452 

Jr. Vice Commander 
Jason Potter:  2240 Kennedy Dr., Newberg OR 97132 

636-297-4724 Email: yondan2003@gmail.com 
Quartermaster 

Joshua Colebank: 8975 SW Sweek Dr., Tualatin OR 97062 
971-983-7093 Email: colebank1982@gmail.com 

Adjutant 
Tracy Hankins: 10820 SW Pathfinder Way, Tigard OR 97223 

503-720-6629 Email: hankinstracy@gmail.com 
Judge Advocate 

Greg Stadler:  7970 Oneil Rd NE, Keizer OR 97303 
503-385-5440 Email: greg_stadler@msn.com   

mailto:yondan2003@gmail.com
mailto:colebank1982@gmail.com
mailto:hankinstracy@gmail.com
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2-17-2023 TO 5-16-2023 

Dist Post First MI Last Date  Dist Post First MI Last Date  Dist Post First MI Last Date 

2 2994 Arnie W Sundberg 3/31/2023  10 4108 Frank H Kline 2/28/2023  14 3957 Walter E Heintz 2/24/2023 

4 966 Radford L Nowlin 3/31/2023  10 4108 Virgil E Laite 2/24/2023  14 4065 Vernon J Harry 2/24/2023 

4 2928 Kerwin E Tally 2/24/2023  10 4108 Paul     Lesher 2/28/2023  14 4227 Jim     Greene 3/14/2023 

4 3182 Thomas A Peterson 3/15/2023  12 2468 Daniel C Malone 3/31/2023  14 4227 Paul L Mc Williams 4/24/2023 

4 3440 Thomas L Gookin 3/31/2023  12 9745 Robert E Kempton 4/10/2023  14 4227 Frank D Parker 3/15/2023 

4 4439 Michael L Mcnutt 3/31/2023  13 3232 Jerald W Barnes 4/11/2023  15 1324 Jeff     Willard 3/31/2023 

5 1383 Richard L Booth 2/24/2023  13 3232 David R Cheeseman 4/11/2023  15 3973 Kelly C Chapman 3/16/2023 

5 1383 Gary B Gray 2/22/2023  13 3232 Vincent R Le Piane 4/11/2023  15 4273 Timothy R Riedel 3/31/2023 

5 1383 Paul R Hamm 3/31/2023  13 3232 Wayne R O Toole 4/27/2023  15 12140 Earl     Uptongrove 4/11/2023 

5 1383 Calvin E Homer 3/31/2023  13 3232 James M Rodrigues 5/2/2023  16 2666 Carl G Anderson 2/21/2023 

5 1383 Kenneth L Tuter 3/31/2023  13 3232 William T Smales Jr 5/2/2023  16 3452 Roger N Hannaford 3/17/2023 

6 3048 Ray     Berryman 3/6/2023  13 3473 William H Davis 3/14/2023  16 4015 Dennis L Jones 4/7/2023 

6 4060 Leo G Mc Crae 5/9/2023  13 3473 Sheldan Z Kaplan 3/14/2023  16 4211 Marion J Crowl 4/24/2023 

6 5452 Kenneth L Arnold 2/17/2023  13 3473 Phillip I Miller 3/14/2023  16 4211 Gary     Vollman 3/31/2023 

7 1833 Bruce E Donaldson 3/31/2023  13 3473 Gary E Murphy 3/14/2023  MAL 15038 Clifford E Beam 2/24/2023 

7 1833 John N Graham 2/28/2023  13 3473 Bobby R Osborne 3/14/2023  MAL 15038 Royal H Frambes 2/28/2023 

7 1833 Ronald     Kimmons 3/30/2023  13 3473 Michael D Ray 3/14/2023  MAL 15038 Roy D Garren 2/24/2023 

7 1833 Jimmie D Nash 2/24/2023  13 3473 Anthony W Reid 3/14/2023  MAL 15038 Thomas N Gregg 2/28/2023 

7 1833 Galen R Tarter 4/13/2023  13 3473 Wallace O Waggoner 3/14/2023  MAL 15038 Autry A Milligan 3/31/2023 

7 2302 Charles F Henderson 3/6/2023  13 3965 Carl M Pelzel 2/25/2023  MAL 15038 Anna J Nagelhout 3/31/2023 

7 2302 Jay J Rhea 3/31/2023  13 4039 Gregory E Johnson 3/6/2023  MAL 15038 James M Poling 3/6/2023 

7 6881 Gerald A Zieman 5/3/2023  14 584 Leonard E Christman 3/6/2023  MAL 15038 Anthony G Pollman 2/28/2023 

8 922 Valdez E Bates 2/24/2023  14 584 Anson B Jackson 2/28/2023  MAL 15038 Robert L Roberts 5/9/2023 

10 1643 Milton A Hunley 2/28/2023  14 661 Jackie M Carter 2/28/2023  MAL 15038 Ray     Sabala 2/28/2023 

10 1643 Don L Van Cleve Jr 3/31/2023  14 3203 Dennis R Pratt 2/27/2023  MAL 15038 Michael D Schrunk 3/6/2023 

10 4108 Walter F Bailey 3/31/2023  14 3437 Timothy J Higholt 5/9/2023  MAL 15038 Richard     Tooze 3/29/2023 

In your hands, O Lord, we humbly entrust our Comrades. 

In this life you embraced them with your tender love; deliver them now from every evil and bid them 

eternal rest. 

The old order has passed away: welcome them into paradise, where there will be no sorrow, no                
weeping or pain, but fullness of peace and joy with your Son and the Holy Spirit forever and ever. 

Amen 

IN MEMORIAM 

Dennis Raymond Pratt, born December 27, 1963, in Indianapolis, Indiana, went to his ultimate reward on February 23, 
2023, at Legacy Emanuel Hospital in Portland, Oregon. 

Dennis’ life and adventures took him across our country, spending his childhood in Sterling, Virginia, and eventually settling in 
Portland, Oregon, to raise his family. 

He spent his final years in Independence, Oregon, with his love and partner, Susan Teruya. 

Dennis is survived by his two children Andrew and Margaret Pratt; his mother Elaine Pratt; and his siblings Kenneth, Benjamin 
and Jennifer Pratt. 

Dennis served 22 honorable years in the United States Navy, served in both Desert Storm and Operation Iraqi Freedom and was 
an active and enthusiastic member of the Veterans of Foreign Wars. He served various VFW positions from Oregon State Chap-

lain to the Oregon State Commander.  

Dennis will be most remembered for his sense of humor, his love of adventure and American history and most especially his love of service to the 
veteran community. 

Carl George Anderson, born September 7, 1937 in Gaston, Oregon, went to his heavenly home on February 16, 2023. 

Carl (or George as some people knew him) was a Past Department Commander of the Department of Oregon Veterans of          
Foreign Wars and served as the Patriot’s Pen Scholarship for 20 years. He announced his retirement from the position at the 
Mid-Winter Conference in February of 2023. Carl was also an active recruiter for the organization. 

Carl was predeceased by his parents, Gunar Henry Anderson and Freda Anderson (Spidal); his sister Beverly Lee; and his 
sons, Darryl and Duane Anderson. He is survived by former wives, Janet Thornton and Janet Anderson of Forest Grove, Ore-
gon; his son Kevin; his daughter-in-law Tracy Anderson of Albany, Oregon; his brother Dan Anderson (Ron Withrow) of 
Palm Springs; his daughters-in-law, Teresa Anderson of Forest Grove and Sandra Anderson of McMinnville, Oregon; his 
grandchildren, Ray Morrow of Forest Grove, Oregon, Brandon (Anna Archer), Emilia Anderson of Scottsdale, Arizona, 
Elissa Anderson of Scottsdale, Arizona, Amanda (Eric Kamke) and Nicholas Anderson of Albany, Oregon; his great 
grandchild James William Archer of Wako; his nephew Richard McLeod of Scappoose; and his nieces, Launa Kind of 
Cornelius and Laurie Barley of Hillsboro, Oregon.  

Remembrances may be contribution to the VFW Scholarship fund, c/o Martin J. Ryan VFW post #2666,                               
310 S.W. Walnut Street, Hillsboro, Oregon 97123 or to Mt. Olive Lutheran Church, 2327 17th Avenue, Forest Grove, 
Oregon 97116, in his memory. 
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DEPARTMENT OF OREGON MEMBERSHIP 

2023-2024 

AS OF MAY 16, 2023 
                           

 DEPARTMENT TOTAL 2021-2022 = 13,816  DEPARTMENT PERCENTAGE 2021-2022 = 100.04% 
                           

DEPARTMENT TOTAL 2022-2023 = 12,130  DEPARTMENT PERCENTAGE 2022-2023 = 87.79% 
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  2022 2023    2022 2023    2022 2023 

POST DISTRICT #2      POST DISTRICT #8      POST DISTRICT #13     

1440 ST. HELENS 58 50  922 PENDLETON 261 217  293 EUGENE 300 199 

1909 RAINIER 56 46  2471 THE DALLES 61 50  3232 FLORENCE 301 *302 

2848 BAY CITY 100 87  3597 JOHN DAY 30 *31  3473 COTTAGE GROVE 205 124 

2994 CLATSKANIE 32 27  4567 MILTON FREEWATER 26 21  3965 SPRINGFIELD 556 *560 

4362 SCAPPOOSE 67 58                      TOTAL 378 319  4039 CRESWELL 114 *114 

10580 WARRENTON 144 *150       4166 MARCOLA 42 42* 

12123 SEASIDE 76 *79       9448 VENETA 155 126 

                 TOTAL 533 497  POST DISTRICT #10      10639 JUNCTION CITY 19 *19 

     1412 PRINEVILLE 97 90    TOTAL 1692 1486 

     1643 BEND 293 253      

POST DISTRICT #3      4108 REDMOND 575 516      

1325 PENINSULA/PEP 106 91  7242 LA PINE 58 54  POST DISTRICT #14     

4248 SELLWOOD BRK. THR. 331 292  8138 SISTERS 58 52  584 ALBANY 392 359 

                 TOTAL 437 383  12141 MADRAS 86 75  661 SALEM 351 317 

                       TOTAL 1167 1040  732 SILETZ 32 27 

          3156 WALDPORT 43 33 

POST DISTRICT #4      POST DISTRICT #12      3203 DALLAS 143 115 

965 COQUILLE 24 20       3437 SWEET HOME 185 164 

966 BROOKINGS 67 54  2468 ROSEBURG 293 219  3957 MONROE 53 44 

2928 MYRTLE POINT 47 45  3970 SUTHERLIN 140 *141  4065 JEFFERSON 29 26 

3182 NORTH BEND 62 *69  9745 WINSTON 151 134  4227 TOLEDO 224 141 

3440 BANDON 191 176    TOTAL 584 498  5638 STAYTON 81 6+4 

4439 GOLD BEACH 44 36       12214   0 25 

6102 POWERS 32 27                       TOTAL 1533 1316 

 TOTAL  467 427           

              

          POST DISTRICT #15     

POST DISTRICT #5           180 GRESHAM 251 243 

1383 KLAMATH FALLS 744 569       1324 OREGON CITY 279 287 

4070 LAKEVIEW 69 55       3973 MOLALLA 431 426 

6147 MALIN 19 16       4273 SANDY 461 450 

 TOTAL  832 640       6057 CANBY 75 69 

          12140 LAKE OSWEGO 172 112 

          12211 HOOD RIVER 29 *32 

POST DISTRICT #6                           TOTAL 1698 1619 

              

3048 BAKER CITY 129 1096           

4060 UNION 163 124       POST DISTRICT #16     

4307 ENTERPRISE 140 127       2666 HILLSBORO 297 229 

5452 ONTARIO 106 94       3452 TUALATIN 235 231 

7847 HALFWAY 71 62       4015 NEWBERG 365 289 

              TOTAL 623 525       4211 WILLAMINA 72 64 

            TOTAL 969 813 

              

POST DISTRICT #7               

1833 MEDFORD 342 278           

2302 GRANTS PASS 149 125           

6881 SHADY COVE 76 *84           

9670 JACKSONVILLE 34 28       

 

  

                    TOTAL 601 515         

               

               

 

     

  2022  2023 

MAL MEMBERS  AT 

LARGE 
2302   2035 

     

 

VFW STORE 
1 Stop Shopping 

Still accepting custom orders, but as man-

dates differ from state to state, please   

expect some delays. 

 U.S. Flags 

 Patriotic Items 

 Custom Orders 

 And Much More! 

 VFW Items 

 Auxiliary 

 Military Medals 

 Apparel 
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Posts with 5 +  
Legacy Life Mbrs 
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Legacy Life Counts 

13 3232 40 

15 1324 26 

16 4015 18 

13 4039 18 

15 3973 17 

14 661 14 

16 2666 11 

16 3452 10 

2 10580 9 

13 3965 9 

15 180 9 

13 293 9 

2 4362 8 

10 4108 8 

7 6881 7 

13 9448 7 

15 4273 7 

7 1833 7 

3 4248 6 

5 1383 6 

6 5452 6 

15 12140 5 

8 922 5 

Gold 

Silver 

Bronze 

Total 

Dist Post  First Name MI  Last Name 
 Legacy 
Level 

2 1909 Roger A Ege Gold 

2 1909 Michal D Tolleshaug Gold 

2 1909 Linda K Kelly Silver 

2 2848 James W Allenbrand* Gold 

2 4362 William G Crist Gold 

2 4362 James A Walling Gold 

2 4362 Thomas P Ford Silver 

2 4362 Roger J Antonich Bronze 

2 4362 Spencer A Jones Bronze 

2 4362 Jerry   Peal* Bronze 

2 4362 David P Sleightam Bronze 

2 4362 Frank C Weber Bronze 

2 10580 E L Dunn Gold 

2 10580 Albert A Little Gold 

2 10580 Tiffany C Adams Bronze 

2 10580 Thomas L Anderson Bronze 

2 10580 Eugene     Bonk Bronze 

2 10580 Richard     Gilliam Bronze 

2 10580 George I Gunn* Bronze 

2 10580 Melvin H Jasmin Bronze 

2 10580 Charles S Parker* Bronze 

2 12123 Claude   Miller Gold 

2 12123 Louis J Neubecker Gold 

3 1325 James H Mc Gee Jr Gold 

3 1325 Bruce W Hall Bronze 

3 4248 Gregory L Drais* Gold 

3 4248 Dale N Guldenzopf Gold 

3 4248 Jay B Agler Bronze 

3 4248 William C Hughes Bronze 

3 4248 Thomas R Mc Neal* Bronze 

3 4248 Sharon M Ploor Bronze 

4 3182 Michael C Malish Gold 

4 3440 Larry D Langenberg Bronze 

5 1383 Ronald E Ballard Gold 

5 1383 Karen H Johnson Gold 

5 1383 Roger A Pattee Gold 

5 1383 Phillip C Van Buren Gold 

5 1383 Duane G Whitehead Gold 

5 1383 Douglas D Herrera Bronze 

Dist Post  First Name MI  Last Name 
 Legacy 
Level  Dist Post  First Name MI  Last Name 

 Legacy 
Level 

6 4307 Ann M Gosnell Bronze  13 3232 Gerald F Hernandez Silver 

6 5452 Harvey   Hatfield Jr Gold  13 3232 Dennis R Marsh* Silver 

6 5452 Donald M Ristow Gold  13 3232 Harold D Morgan Sr Silver 

6 5452 Frank C Griffith Silver  13 3232 Robert B Woerner* Silver 

6 5452 Lary     Brown Bronze  13 3232 Thomas S Benedict Bronze 

6 5452 Gary M Good* Bronze  13 3232 Nicole A Buckley Bronze 

6 5452 Shannon M Kelly* Bronze  13 3232 Fred M Burns Bronze 

6 7847 John A Duggan Silver  13 3232 Anthony V Cavarno Bronze 

7 1833 Robert K Penney Gold  13 3232 Richard     Childs Bronze 

7 1833 Hugh E Crawford Bronze  13 3232 Gary W Covert Bronze 

7 1833 Ralph T Groover Bronze  13 3232 Russell E Downs* Bronze 

7 1833 Jonathan P Lucky Bronze  13 3232 James W Gerth* Bronze 

7 1833 Peter J Pringle Bronze  13 3232 Milton G Gravell* Bronze 

7 1833 Oscar C Willis Bronze  13 3232 Harry     Gualco Bronze 

7 1833 Kenneth D Wilson Bronze  13 3232 Robert J Jackson* Bronze 

7 2302 Glenn D German Silver  13 3232 Vincent R Le Piane Bronze 

7 2302 Charles E Delore Bronze  13 3232 Timothy K  Marler* Bronze 

7 6881 Larry E Poling Gold  13 3232 John E McBride Bronze 

7 6881 Clarence O Neville* Silver  13 3232 Merritt C Mosby* Bronze 

7 6881 Kirk A Mickelsen Bronze  13 3232 Charles K Pennington Jr Bronze 

7 6881 Stephen B Waldrum Bronze  13 3232 Terri W Pennington Bronze 

7 6881 Michael C Walker Bronze  13 3232 Gordon     Rhodes Bronze 

7 6881 Robert D Walsh* Bronze  13 3232 Terry J Robertson Bronze 

7 6881 Gerald A Zieman Bronze  13 3232 Bruce W Smith Bronze 

8 922 Judith A Burger Gold  13 3232 David R Snyder Bronze 

8 922 Richard E Halverson Gold  13 3232 James W Swant Bronze 

8 922 James F Hand* Gold  13 3232 Ronald R Tate Bronze 

8 922 Clifford R Smith Gold  13 3232 Harley O Youngblood* Bronze 

8 922 Nicholas R Van Kirk Gold  13 3473 David M Christopher Bronze 

8 3957 Lawrence R Alexander Gold  13 3473 Kenneth E Hunt Bronze 

8 3957 David T Houston Bronze  13 3473 Jerry T Kerns Bronze 

10 1643 Michael P Boehme Gold  13 3473 Monroe W Parrish Bronze 

10 1643 Byron J Smith Gold  13 3965 Steven M Boosinger Gold 

10 4108 Charles E Chester Jr Gold  13 3965 Robert A Cox Gold 

10 4108 Harold G Davidson* Gold  13 3965 Norman M Henshen Gold 

10 4108 Dennis G Guthrie Gold  13 3965 James E Manson Gold 

10 4108 William E Pieters Gold  13 3965 James E Matthews Gold 

10 4108 Dan S Tureck Gold  13 3965 Carl M Pelzel Gold 

10 4108 John R Wrinkle* Gold  13 3965 Roger W Piper Gold 

10 4108 Gary D Pitman* Silver  13 3965 John P Stanks Gold 

10 4108 James A Russum Bronze  13 3965 Jess M Wise Jr* Gold 

10 12141 Leonard P Hellwig Gold  13 4039 Camren J Baker Gold 

10 12141 Kenneth R Keeton Bronze  13 4039 Vernon A Beard Gold 

10 12141 Floyd W Leach Bronze  13 4039 Mathew E Bohman Gold 

10 12141 Craig L Mc Donald Bronze  13 4039 Rick L Higgins* Gold 

12 2468 Earl T McAloney Gold  13 4039 Richard L Colson Silver 

12 2468 Michael D Eakin Bronze  13 4039 Robert A Beck Bronze 

12 3970 James E Horton Gold  13 4039 Bill E Beer Bronze 

12 3970 Eric D King Gold  13 4039 John R Clark* Bronze 

12 3970 Clifford N Mc Cauley* Gold  13 4039 Michael G Coltharp* Bronze 

13 293 Mark D Chapman Gold  13 4039 Jack L Gradle Bronze 

13 293 William A Ivanoff Gold  13 4039 Leonard M Hecker Bronze 

13 293 James I Bell* Bronze  13 4039 David W Hendrick Bronze 

13 293 Frank J Blair Bronze  13 4039 Anthony A Jaques Bronze 

13 293 Arnold B Christensen Bronze  13 4039 Richard A Leppin Bronze 

13 293 Joseph M Rosano Bronze  13 4039 Gene D Lord Bronze 

13 293 Charles A Stolsig Bronze  13 4039 Melvin L Northcutt* Bronze 

13 293 Adalbert E Toepel Jr Bronze  13 4039 Steven P Shallenberger Bronze 

13 293 Nicholas J Urhausen Bronze  13 4039 Bryce L Watson Bronze 

13 3232 Robert F Brown Gold  13 9448 James R Clarke Gold 

13 3232 Paul L Gargis Gold  13 9448 Donald L Fertgus Gold 

13 3232 Phillip M Jarvis* Gold  13 9448 Thomas G Laing* Gold 

13 3232 Frederick T Kolbeck* Gold  13 9448 Stanley G Ritari Gold 

13 3232 Keith R Kraft Gold  13 9448 Kathy A Lundeen Silver 

13 3232 Allen R Ransom Gold  13 9448 Michael L Beyerlin Bronze 

13 3232 Rex L Ruck Gold  13 9448 Kerry G Shafer Bronze 

13 3232 Marcus H Sharbowski Gold  14 584 Melvin L Chaput Gold 

13 3232 Kennith E Smith Gold  14 584 Daniel W Mason Gold 

13 3232 Thomas F Spayd Gold  14 584 James M Willis Bronze 

13 3232 David L Younce Gold  14 661 Leonard V Goss Gold 

13 3232 Bruce D Andrade Silver  14 661 Jesus     Montes Gold 
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RECRUITERS  
As of May 16, 2023   (With More Than Two Members) 

Continued from Page 9... 

Dist Post # Recruiter Mbrs  Dist Post # Recruiter Mbrs  Dist Post # Recruiter Mbrs 

14 3203 Dennis R. Pratt 22  7 9670 William G. Travis Jr.        5  4 6102 Jeff B. Allred 3 

15 3973 George E. Carroll 20  10 4108 Dennis G. Guthrie 5  6 4060 Brian Gregory Blais 3 

15 4273 Allen P. Anderson 14  12 3970 James E. Horton 5  7 6881 Kirk A. Mickelsen 3 

5 1383 Duane G. Whitehead 10  13 3232 Allen R. Ransom 5  10 4108 Dan S. Tureck 3 

16 4015 Cheryl E. Campos 10  14 584 Michael Robert Aaron 5  12 2468 David L. West 3 

14 584 Mark D. Lamberty 9  14 3437 Ryan P. Matteson 5  12 9745 JC Smith 3 

4 3182 Michael C. Malish 8  15 180 David B. Lowe 5  13 3473 Kenneth E. Hunt 3 

13 3232 Bruce D. Andrade 7  3 1325 Bruce W. Hall 4  13 4039 Robert A. Beck 3 

13 3965 James E. Manson 7  7 2302 Charles E. Delore 4  13 9448 Kathy A. Lundeen 3 

15 180 Franklin R. West 7  8 922 Sean P. Degan 4  14 661 Kerry A. Wymetalek 3 

2 12123 Claude Miller 6  13 3965 James E. Matthews 4  14 4227 Andrea D. Summerlin 3 

16 3452 Roger D. Pack 6  14 584 Robert W. Gore 4  15 1324 Gregory A. Arnold 3 

2 10580 Albert A. Little 5  14 4227 Michael R. Petersen 4  16 4015 Michael D. Billings 3 

     2 12123 Louis J. Neubecker 3      

Dist Post  First Name MI  Last Name 
 Legacy 
Level  Dist Post  First Name MI  Last Name 

 Legacy 
Level  Dist Post  First Name MI  Last Name 

 Legacy 
Level 

14 661 Greg     Terhune Gold  15 1324 James A Boardman Bronze  16 2666 Rick D Johnson Silver 

14 661 Kerry A Wymetalek Gold  15 1324 Charles E Chamberlin Bronze  16 2666 Don R Bowen Bronze 

14 661 Louis     Bondi Bronze  15 1324 Maurice A Deets Bronze  16 2666 Daniel F Fink Bronze 

14 661 Wesley J Larson Bronze  15 1324 Robert T Dingle Jr Bronze  16 2666 Michael R Premi Bronze 

14 661 Herman A Mac Donald* Bronze  15 1324 Ronald D Emerson Bronze  16 2666 Larry R Tomb Bronze 

14 661 James J Montes Bronze  15 1324 Paul H Harris Bronze  16 2666 Dale S Yee Bronze 

14 661 Robert     Osborne Bronze  15 1324 David M Kidd Bronze  16 3452 Ernie     Doyle Gold 

14 661 Robert F Osterlund* Bronze  15 1324 Justus P. Mills Bronze  16 3452 Ted D Gilbo Gold 

14 661 James E Robertson Bronze  15 1324 Steven     Prowant Bronze  16 3452 Paul A Maidel Jr Gold 

14 661 Terry B Traxler Bronze  15 1324 Joseph M Stutzman Bronze  16 3452 Roger D Pack Gold 

14 661 Rodney M Ulberg Bronze  15 1324 William M Trumble* Bronze  16 3452 Harvey A Pitcher Gold 

14 661 Jay D Wylie Bronze  15 1324 Edgar     Wales Bronze  16 3452 Shaun D Benson Bronze 

14 3203 Dennis R Pratt Silver  15 3973 Jason   Carroll Gold  16 3452 Joshua A. Colebank Bronze 

14 3203 Terry     Smith Bronze  15 3973 George E Carroll Gold  16 3452 Pat     Forrester Bronze 

14 3203 Steven A Storey Bronze  15 3973 Jason F Griswold Gold  16 3452 Lawrence J Howard Bronze 

14 3437 Vernon L Holdridge Gold  15 3973 Ronald W Jagodnik* Gold  16 3452 Arthur V Mauer Bronze 

14 3437 Marion M Fritts Bronze  15 3973 Jeffrey D Knight Gold  16 4015 Cheryl E Campos Gold 

14 3437 Daniel C Mcrorie Bronze  15 3973 Mitchell     Stephens Gold  16 4015 Christopher     Dauterman Gold 

14 3437 Ronald W Wilson Bronze  15 3973 Rodney W Wymore Gold  16 4015 Juan M Palacios Gold 

14 4227 James H Buisman Gold  15 3973 Kenneth L Carroll Silver  16 4015 Thomas G Clayton Silver 

14 4227 Robert R May Gold  15 3973 Larry D Markus Silver  16 4015 Lester E Beecroft* Bronze 

14 4227 Michael R Petersen Gold  15 3973 David H Wallace Silver  16 4015 Stanley L Beecroft Bronze 

14 4227 Charles R Ritz Gold  15 3973 Ernest H Winterton Silver  16 4015 Leon L Blanchard Bronze 

14 4227 Andrea D Summerlin Gold  15 3973 John A Dobbs Bronze  16 4015 Leonard D. Braithwait Jr* Bronze 

14 4227 Rodney S Terry Sr Bronze  15 3973 Roscoe V Dorsett* Bronze  16 4015 Magno T Campos Jr Bronze 

14 4227 Lance     White Bronze  15 3973 Daun A Dreyer Bronze  16 4015 Donald R Cooke* Bronze 

15 180 Robert L Dooms Jr Gold  15 3973 Stephen G Morris Bronze  16 4015 George P Edmonston Bronze 

15 180 Scott     Gill Gold  15 3973 Jose S Rodriguez Bronze  16 4015 Seth J Forquer* Bronze 

15 180 David B Lowe Gold  15 3973 Luke T Weintz Bronze  16 4015 Richard G Lightfoot* Bronze 

15 180 Michael L Martin Gold  15 4273 Allen P Anderson Gold  16 4015 Raymond L Mack Jr Bronze 

15 180 Franklin R West Gold  15 4273 Bert W Key Gold  16 4015 Hubert M Mardock Bronze 

15 180 Thomas M Lande Bronze  15 4273 William H Miller Gold  16 4015 Randall E Savage* Bronze 

15 180 Albert A Reijonen Bronze  15 4273 Marcus     Walters Gold  16 4015 Leonard   Schorzmann* Bronze 

15 180 Val G Shaull Bronze  15 4273 Terry E Boyer* Silver  16 4015 Alvin A Tesky Bronze 

15 180 Maynard C Smith* Bronze  15 4273 Robert L Anderson* Bronze  16 4211 Lee K Saddler Bronze 

15 1324 Gregory A Arnold Gold  15 4273 James M Ramsey Bronze  MAL 15038 Gordon K Hillesland Gold 

15 1324 John A Baranek* Gold  15 6057 Janile L Yost Silver  MAL 15038 Michelle L Love Gold 

15 1324 Shawn P Dachtler Gold  15 6057 Robert G Sigleer Bronze  MAL 15038 Corbin A Motter Gold 

15 1324 Edward L Gresham Gold  15 12140 Anthony L Barber Gold  MAL 15038 Courtland J Rawson Gold 

15 1324 Arthur E Kimball Gold  15 12140 Kenneth L Kraft Gold  MAL 15038 David A Teem Sr Gold 

15 1324 James G McDonald Gold  15 12140 Donald L Reed* Gold  MAL 15038 Curt M Thomas Gold 

15 1324 D J. Ruger Gold  15 12140 Larry C Harmon Bronze  MAL 15038 Raymond C Tsumpti Jr Gold 

15 1324 Neil E Birch Silver  15 12140 Boyd C Yaden* Bronze  MAL 15038 Daniel W Wakefield* Gold 

15 1324 Gerry B Mcateer Silver  15 12211 Kevin G Cole Bronze  MAL 15038 James M Poling Silver 

15 1324 Dale K Miller Silver  16 2666 Ellsworth H Bell* Gold  MAL 15038 Charles A Prudhon Silver 

15 1324 John S Morell Jr Silver  16 2666 Andrew L Eason Gold  MAL 15038 Michael C Tribble Silver 

15 1324 Larry W Moseley Silver  16 2666 Dennis C Marsh Gold  MAL 15038 Thomas A Lazette* Bronze 

15 1324 Shannon M Arnold Bronze  16 2666 Carl G Anderson* Silver  MAL 15038 Jon W Parks Bronze 

15 1324 Robert W Black* Bronze  16 2666 Gerald E Hinz Silver  MAL 15038 Donald C Sopher* Bronze 


